
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov
Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov
Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov

Date: 6/29/2017 2:57:14 PM
Subject: Re: Events for 7/16-7/18

Thanks for reminding me. We have packed some other last minute stuff in this afternoon. I'll send out 
an email this evening. 
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone 

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Thursday, June 29, 2017 2:06:54 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Events for 7/16-7/18 
 
Are we still having a staff meeting?
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Wednesday, June 28, 2017 4:52 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Re: Events for 7/16-7/18
 
​​There will be a few emails coming in shortly that will add to our list. I'm hoping to have a staff meeting 
tomorrow afternoon to update everyone.

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Wednesday, June 28, 2017 1:01 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Events for 7/16-7/18 
 
Hey,
Brandon and I are working on the calendar re: drive times…what nights does the Lt. Governor plan on staying 
overnight?
Lily

Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov

mailto:Danny%20Varat%20%3CDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov%3E
mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov
mailto:dbroome@aging.sc.gov
mailto:lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov

